
 

 

        SEMI ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING NBSRTSJ 

 

The Semi Annual Meeting of the NBSRTSJ took place on October 17, 2019 at The Hope Centre 

with the President Judy Braman in the chair.  Judy called the meeting to order and asked Nancy 

Steele to lead the group in the singing of O Canada.  Pat Dugay was asked to say Grace. 

Heather Toole introduced the Scholarship Winner Rachel Ingersoll an Education student at 

UNBSJ.  Kiera Logan was unable to attend due to the fact she was writing a mid-term.  Marion 

Williams from UNBSJ accompanied Rachel. 

Kathy Wilson offered a memorial moment for deceased members. 

The minutes from the May AGM were approved as circulated on a motion by Joan Pierce and 

seconded by Nancy Steele. 

The rived Treasurer’s Report presented by Barry Harbinson was accepted on a motion by Larry 

McPhee and Marg Urquhart. 

The Director’s report was included in the minutes as circulated on the tables. 

Ellen Palmer gave a brief ten minute presentation on our web page and links to our provincial 

site. 

The results of the Federal Election Survey as drawn up by ACER/CART were also circulated. 

The Social Committee drew the 50/50 ticket as well as several door prizes. 

Brian Greig thanked all of The Hope Centre Volunteers for the lovely roast beef dinner. 

Nancy Steele took a minute to remind members of the Teachers’ College class of 1970 of their 

50th reunion taking place in the spring of 2020. 

Heather Toole moved adjournment. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Pat Loughery 

( Secretary )            


